

**Malvern Joggers Committee**  
**Meeting Minutes**

**Julie's House**

April 16, 2018

**I. Apologies**

Charly Lowndes

**II. Present**

Carl Flint, Jerry Greer, Steve Roode, Julie Caseley, Sam Marshall, Emily Seyler, Andrew Staniforth (Junior Joggers), Sue Brett

**III. Approval of minutes from last meeting**

*Matter arising*

Request for medals for our 10k race. The committee felt that a medal was not an appropriate award for finishers of the race. We have always tried to provide a useful gift which folk from other clubs will continue to use and therefore promote the club-a form of subliminal promotion.

Sue raised a discussion on sponsorship. There may be an opportunity if we had medals for a free lanyard from a local company.

Julie raised the issue of custom designed medals.

The committee would review race medals for 2019

Venues for Christmas -

Catering discussion and issues with Mount Pleasant as raised by some members. A new venue and a new date? Defer to next meeting

*Minutes approved*

**IV. VLM Wording**

Wording was outlined by Carl as discussed by the committee by numerous emails

Wording is now agreed and will be uploaded with a voting system at an appropriate time i.e. nearer the race when we know what allocation we have from VLM.

Practice vote – Arranged for committee

**V. Coaching Award**

One application has been received following the notice at the AGM from Claire Haynes.

Good clear outline of intentions from Claire read out to committee members

Full fund first course (coaching, running and fitness – around £220) and then assess the role efficiency

#### **VI. Julie – Folk running races who are not registered**

Passing number to running issue – other club and non-members entering races

People are being followed up but no progress yet.

1<sup>st</sup> January – 1<sup>st</sup> claim – Points for the championship only

#### **VII. Andrew – Juniors**

27 members this year so far – 39 last year in total (on par)

£300 cash flow – subs were £10 gone up to £15

3 LIRF currently / 3 reg. helpers

Handicap run each year (1 mile) - weather permitting

Duke of Edinburgh awards – park runs

Having difficult with LIRF applications as parents leave when their children leave the MJJ's. Over the last 2-3 years, 3-4 have completed LIRF training

Push for more LIRF's at MJ

Publicity – Juniors to email Paul

Sam to update the Website for junior Races

#### **VIII. Sue – Additional items**

2<sup>nd</sup> claim members accessing website and Facebook-this is thought to be not a problem

Discussion about attendance at club nights Wednesday – maintain an open approach supportive and encouraging no hard sell.

Social members? Query raised, not a category in the club since full membership is only £20

Buddy / Leaders for new members – Emily to produce sign for new members and will be trialed

Brewers Arms / Retired Solider – Discussion – No further action

**IX. Race Update**

Dave Sharp – approached about facilities

Steve – volunteered for car parking

Jerry – may not be present but pushing for more volunteers/marshals

Free places – In place (marshals are offered places next year)

**X. Comms. to members and online**

Edinburgh 10k position available however blog hasn't been updated – Sam to setup login to Carl, Paul and Andrew

Online Membership – Ballot option or simply offered to members as an option

Jerry to enquire about online registration procedures and will report back

**XI. Dream Mile**

Do it yourself time piece – advertised out on Facebook

Pushed back for next couple of weeks due to VLM the following weekend

**XII. Upton Park Run**

Steve -not going to be progressed any further as the Rugby Club cannot get access to the local farmers fields this would mean 4 times around the pitches, considered a dead option

**XIII. Accounts**

Strong positive accounts at this stage - no concerns

**XIV. Safeguarding approach**

Social Media awareness/reminder

Difficult to enforce (Sourced Dursley Website)

Safeguarding/Welfare officer for the future as a new committee member role– idea?

**XV. AOB**

Update Website - Wyche Inn for West of England – 5<sup>th</sup> week

**XVI. Next Meeting Details**

Date: 2<sup>nd</sup> July – 7:30 pm

Meeting Location: Sue Brett House

---

Minutes submitted by: Sam Marshall

Minutes approved by: Carl Flint

Dated: